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WELCOME TO ONEIDA

The annual Historical Pilgrimage of the United Methodist
Historical Society of Wisconsin will be held at the Oneida United
Methodist Church on Saturday, September 24, from 11:00 a.m. to
3:00 p.m.	 Anyone who is interested in the history of the
Oneida Church is invited to attend.

The Annual Meeting of the United Methodist Historical
Society will be held from 11:00 A.M. to 12 noon. 	 The agenda for
this meeting includes the election of officers and some changes
to the Constitution of the Society.(Suggested changes are
included with this mailing.) At noon the Oneida church will serve
a meal which will include corn soup and fry bread. The cost of
the meal is $5.00. Reservations should be sent to Mrs. Harriet
Alicea, W1568 Ranch Road, Seymour, WI 54165, by September 19.

At 1:00 p.m., there will be a presentation on the history of
the Oneida church, and a videa on the Enterprise of the Oneida
Tribe. At 3:00 p.m. those attending are invited to tour the
Oneida Nation Museum, which is only about a mile from the church.
Admission to the Museum is $3.00 for adults and $1.50 for senior
citizens (55 and older) and students under 18.

The Oneida United Methodist Church is located on Highway E,
about seven miles northeast of Freedom and three and a half miles
southwest of the village of Oneida.
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ONEIDA HISTORY

Oneida history can be traced back as far as the sixteenth
century. The Oneidas came to prominence as a charter member of
the Iroquois Confederation, known in about 1570 as the League of
Five Nations.	 Prior to the American Revolution, the Oneidas
were allied with the British forces against the French. 	 At the
time of the Revolution, the British counted on full support of
their Indian allies, but the Oneidas remained neutral until
their territory was invaded and ravaged by the British forces.
The Oneidas then offered their services to the American army.

After the war, in 1794, a treaty was signed between the Iroquois
Confederacy and the United States government. The treaty became
the foundation for the federal control of Indian affairs. 	 Among
the promises made by the United States in this treaty, one was
that the government acknowledged the lands reserved to the Six
Nations to be their property and that the United States would
never disturb their claims to these lands; that the lands was
to remain theirs until they chose to sell the same to the United
States, who alone would have the right to purchase them. The Six
Nations kept this treaty inviolate.	 In token of this treaty,
the government gave every Iroquois three of four yards of calico
annually. This was later changed to cash payment that now amounts
to about fifty cents per member.

Despite this promise to the Oneidas that their lands were
protected, twenty-nine years later they were forced to leave
their property and went westward. 	 The First Christmas Party was
led by the Rev.Eleaser Williams, a St.Regis Indian and Protestant
Episcopal missionary among the Oneidas They settled on the west
bank of the river, the Little Kaukaulin (Little Rapids) in 1822.

In 1830, the "Orchard Party" who had been evangelized by the
Methodist Episcopal preachers, came to what is preeent day
Kimberly. The community was called Smithfield.

In the summer of 1832, the Rev. John Clark was sent by the
Methodist Episcopal Church to work at "Green Bay" with the
Oneidas and other Native Americans from Sault Sainte Marie and
west.	 In September, 1832, the Rev. Clark reached Smithfield
with appropriations for buildings and equipment. Daniel Adams, a
native preacher of the Mohawk nation, came with him.	 The
principal chief of the Oneidas, Anthony John, called together a
council meeting to "Eix a site for the school house and a place
for worship."	 This log structure was shortly completed. 	 It
was the first Methodist Episcopal church building between Lake
Michigan and the Pacific Ocean. On Saturday, September 15, 1832,
Mr. Clark formed a Methodist Society of 25 Indian members. On
Sunday, the 16th, he preached, dedicated the building, baptized
an Indian child, Adam Smith, and administered the Lord's supper
to the Oneiodas and to visiting Presbyterian Stockbridges and
Tuscaroras.
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On Monday, September 17, Miss Electa Quinney from Statsburgh
opened a school for 30 pupils and undertook the responsibity for
a Sunday School for adults and children.

In the summer of 1833, pastor and teacher, now Mr. and Mrs.
Adams, with their congregation and pupils went to the Duck Creek
Reservation at a point about six miles south of the Protestant
Episcopal Mission which they called New Smithfield A temporary
log building was constructed. A frame building replaced the
log structure in 1838. In 1890, a larger building was erected.
In 1895, Epworth Hall was built which was used for both worhsip
services and as a community center by the local people

In 1943, the church was struck by lightning and burned tothe
ground. The furnishings were saved and were removed to Epworth
Hall. A new sanctuary was constructed in 1953 and was
incorporated with Epworth Hall. A new parsonage was built in
1962.	 An addition was added in the early 1980s.

In addition to the usual activities of the church such as
worship, youth groups, a senior citizens fellowship, a men's club
and women's circles, the congregation participates in services in
the United Amerindian Center in Green Bay every Saturday at 5:00
p.m.

ANNUAL MEETING

The annual meeting of the historical society was held at the Inch
church on April 18, 1998 with seventeen members present. The
business session of the society was called to order at 10:00 a.m.
by president Robert Kuhn.

The financial report was circulated. Income in 1997 was $276,42;
expenditures $340.91. For the first three months of 1998: income
$278.24, expenditures $113.95. Balance on hand as of March 31,
1998 $1037.56. The account of the Historical Society has been
moved from the office of the Treaurer of the Annual Conference to
the United Methodist Foundation. The Foundation will issue
quarterly reports which are not itemized.

The proposed amenmendments to the Constitution as published in Vo
Vol 24, NO.2 were circulated. Amendments approved were:

1.Transfer of account to the Treasurer of the United
Methodist Foundation.

2.Scheduling of two annual meetings of the society
3. Membership of the executive committee.

It was moved that one person be elected to served as membership
and financial secretary. That suggested change in the
constitution is included in this issue of Flashbakcs and will be
discussed and voted on during the fall pilgrimage at Oneida on
September 24.

The committee on membership revitalization circulated its report.
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The following issues were presented and discussed:

1. Accurate membership list. It was agreed that annual dues
should continue to be paid in January of each year.

2. An interest survey was developed and will be sent to all
local church historians. A request will be made to annual
conference that the duties of the local church historian include
membership in the historical society

3. Outreach: Development of regional subunits, contributions
to Flashbacks and establishment of a Webpage were discussed.

4. Emphasis at the 1998 annual conference of the 150th
anniversary of the Wisconsin conference.

After lunch provided by the Inch United Methodist Women,
Pastor Don Smith of the Lomira United Methodist Church gave a
slide presentation on the work of the Methodist Church in
Malaysia and Indonesia

NORTHCENTRAL JURISDICTION CONVOCATION ON ARCHIVES AND HISTORY

Albion College, of Albion, Michigan was the location of the 1998
Convocation, July 6-9.	 The first day included a trip to the
capitol of Michigan at Lansing. The trip included a tour of the
capitol building as well as a very enlightening discussion of the
relationship of building restoration to archives by David
Evans,Jr. The restoration of the Villa Louis iun Paririe du Chien
received considerable attention. The afternoon included a visit
to the state museum and archives.

Other topics presented during the week were: a demonstration of
china and pottery depicting the Wesleys; Bay View Conference
Center related to the Michigan Annual Conference; Michigan Indian
missions;Judson Dwight Collins, the first American Methodist
missionary in China; Methodists in Michigan; John Wesley Fellows,
Michigan pioneer; and the Grand River Cioruit. On Wednesday
evening, the Rev.Elaine Baker made a dramatic presentation on the
life of Anna Howard Shaw

We are looking for the first two volumes of Flashbacks. If you
have a copy, could you send it to the editor, Lois C.,Olsen, 1840
N.Prospect Ave. Milwaukee,WI 53202. I will copy them and return
them. Or if you want to send me xeroxed copies, that will be
fine.
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PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO THE CONSTITUTION OF THE UNITED METHODIST
HISTORICAL SOCIETY OF WISCONSIN

The following amendments to the Society's Constitution were proposed
at the spring meeting of the Society, and will be voted on at the
Society's fall meeting at the Oneida United Methodist Church on
Saturday, September 26. The meeting will start at 11:00 am.

present Article IV. Duties of Officers
6. Financial Secretary. He/she shall receive all funds of the

society from whatever source and forward them to the treasurer.
He/she shall also receive all bills and forward them as appropriate
to the treasurer. The financial secretary shall present a report of
the society's receipts, disbursements and balances at each regular
meeting of the society.

proposed Article IV. Duties of Officers
6. Financial Secretary. He/she shall receive all funds of the

society from whatever source and forward them to the treasurer.
He/she shall also receive all bills and forward them as appropriate
to the treasurer. The financial secretary shall present a report of
the society's receipts, disbursements and balances at each regular
meeting of the society. The office of Financial Secretary and the
office of Membership Secretary shall be held by the same person.

present Article IV. Duties of Officers
9. Executive Committee. There shall be an executive committee,

composed of the officers of the society, plus two additional members
elected at the Annual Pilgrimage. In interims between meetings of
the society, it shall exercise powers of the annual meeting and
Annual Pilgrimage, subject to review at the next annual meeting. It
shall exercise general oversight of the program and work of the
society. No person may serve on the executive committee more than
eight years in succession, then they must be off for at least two
years. The only exception to this rule shall be the treasurer and
the editor of the newsletter.

proposed Article IV. Duties of Officers
9. Executive Committee. There shall be an executive committee,

composed of the officers of the society, two additional members
elected at the Annual Pilgrimage, and the Conference Archivist and
the Conference Historian. In interims between meetings of the
society, it shall exercise powers of the spring meeting and Annual
Pilgrimage, subject to review at the next meeting. It shall exercise
general oversight of the program and work of the society. No person
may serve on the executive committee more than eight years in
succession, then they must be off for at least two years. The only
exceptions to this rule shall be the treasurer, the editor of the
newsletter, the Conference Archivist and the Conference Historian.
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NATIONAL HISTORICAL SOCIETY MEETING

On the week-end of October 3-5. 1997, nearly eighty members and
friends of the Historical Society of the UMC gathered in Boston
for the 1997 Annual Meeting. The meeting, which celebrated the
150th anniversary of the birth of Anna Howard Shaw, focused on
the ordination of women in the Methodist tradition. 	 From the
opening words of Anna herself (a la Lee Carpenter of Wellesley,
MA) describing the ordination in the Methodist Protestant Church
in Tarrytown, NY, to the closing address by Troy and Wyoming
Conference Bishop Susan Murch Morrison, asking "What Would Anna
Tell Us if She Were Here?", participants were treated to
stimulating presentation tracing the struggles of women in both
the white and black Methodist traditions to gain full clergy
rights. And despite their success in gaining these rights, the
results of the United Methodist Clergywomen's Retention Study
recently conducted by the Anna Howard Shaw Center of Boston
University School of Theology revealed that the struggle for
equal recognition and respect for clergywomen still remains a
major issue in the United Methodist Church.

It was also interesting to note that all over the country in the
ME Churches (both North and South), the Methodist Protestant
Church, the United Brethren Church, the AME Church, the AME Zion
Church, and the CME Church, women were experiencing the call to
preach and struggling to find ways to legitimately live out that
call, in the male dominated hierarchical systems within which
they found themselves. Similar stories are told and re-told. A
woman was given a license to preach or even ordained by one body
of males or one Bishop, only to have that license revoked or to
find herself the only ordained woman in her denomination because
of the even stronger opposition of another body of males or
another Bishop.especially as denominations merged with one
another. The only exception was in 1939 with the merger of the
MEC, the MECS, and the Methodist Protestant Church, when women of
the MECS finally gained the right to be licensed to preach and to
be ordained as local preachers, and, of course, in the 1968
formation of the United Methodist Church when all women were
finally granted full clergy rights.

Taken, with permission, from Historian's Digest, Spring 1998

LAWRENCE UNIVERSITY
N.B. By coincidence, there have been two submissions about
Lawrence University, and I have chosen to print both. ED.

A METHODIST PROJECT

In 1844, Amos A.Lawrence bought, for purposes of speculation,
5,000 acres of land on the Fox River Valley of Wisconsin. He
felt a natural obligation toward the inhabitants of the area and,
as a consequence, wrote a letter to Eugene Eastman, a lawyer of
Green Bzy, soliciting him as agent to implement his intention of



establishing a university. 	 Lawrence was an Episcopalian but
that church had little presence on the frontier and "was out of
the question". As an alternative, he recommended that Eastman
contact the Methodists because he believed that "their
institutions are carried on with more vigor, and diffuse more
good with the same means, than any other,." 	 Eastman acted
slowly but eventually, in April, 1846, contacted the Rev. William
Sampson, presiding elder of the Fond du Lac District, and
conveyed Lawrence's anonymous offer to the Rock River Conference
that summer but when they asked for more information, Eastman
refused and the matter was dropped. Frustrated with Eastman,
Lawrence retained a second agent, the Rev. Reed Smith, who must
be given much of the credit for realizing Lawrence's dream.
Smith was also an agent for Wesleyan Seminary in Albion,
Michigan. When he arrived in Wisconsin in November, 1846, he
again approached Sampson and renewed Lawrence's offer.

Sampson arranged for Smith to meet with three other Methodist
ministers, who gathered in a single room cabin on the banks of
Lake Winnebago. Many years later, the youngest of those in
attendance, the Rev.Samuel Stone, remembered that there was a
great deal of debate as to whether the institution should be all
male or co-ed. Apparently, the argument "raged two and two,
tied, until the fifth man was won over on co-ed." At the end of
the meeting, each minister pledged $100.00 to the cause,"though
they knew not where it would come from." They also suggested
that a "committee of clergy and laity of the Wisconsin territory"
meet in Milwaukee to consider Lawrence's ptoposition.

In December 1846, this convention appointed a committee which
included Smith, Sampson, and the Rev. Henry Root Colman to draft
a charter. The charter they drafted was presented to and enacted
by the Territorial Legislature on January 15, 1847. Now began
the task of raising the $10,000 in matching funds. When they
made their report to the Education Committee in Southport they
had already received in "reliable securities", the sum of $11,000
which they presented to the Conference through the trustees. The
Conference responded by resolving to adopt the charter of the
Institute and a "visiting" committee of nine was appointed to
overview the Institute's progress and report back to the
Conference. The following September, the Rev.Sampson arranged
his matters in Fond du Lac, packed his trunks, and "left for the
scene of operations" Sampson found a primeval wilderness and
"began to cut away the thick underbrush and soon had a road
cleared from the old Indian trail on the river bank to the block"
where the first building was erected. Under his supervision,
construction had advanced sufficiently so that on November 12,
1849, the first classes were held.

One of the first persons to attend Lawrence was Henry Colman (Son
of the Rev. Henry Root Colman) who wrote down his remembrances
of early campus life many years later. He had arrived in Appleton
on the last day of January, 1850 "Swinging down on college
avenue, between log and stump, on the back end of a sleigh" and



presented himself for enrollment in the preparatory department of
the school. At that time, the entire school was contained within
the four walls and four stories of the only building on "campus"
"The first story of stone, was divided into chapel dining room,

kitchen, bedroom, and family room with two beds. The second was
occupied, except one recitation room, but members of the faculty
and lady students. The third, left in the 'native wood'
unblemished by jack plane or varnish was given to the boys...The
fourth story was at first given up to ventilation and bats." 	 To
heat the building required that Colman and his fellow male
students take a break from their studies to swing "the stalwart
axe into the campus trees for firewood." He also remembered
that among his daily duties as a student that first year. "I rang
the bell, carried the green maple wood into the ladies' hall and
recitation rooms, made fire for morning prayers at six, when
Professor Kellogg came down with his tallow dip, read and
shivered and shivered and prayed, while the students sat around
wrapped in long shawls and big overcoats which covered a
multitude of negligences."	 Colman was joined by thirty-five
other students and a faculty of five: Romulus Kellogg, James
Phinney, Amelia Dayton and Emmeline Crooker with Principal
William Sampson filling in where needed.

Perhaps the most pleasant of Colman's memories was of "Miss
Crooker, just from Oberlin, in the spring, taking the botany
girls across the onel plank, railess bridge to the island for
specimens, tramping on defiantly and laughing at the dizzy girls,
who crept on hands and kness to avoid the cool embraces of the
hurrying Fox."	 He also ruefully remembered that "Miss Crooker
was also very careful to protect the boys from the girls. I have
a distinct recollection that she warned me against a certain good
looking girl, of whom I knew little then . But in spite of her
warnings, perhaps because of them, eight years later, President
Manson tied between me and that girl a little knot which has
strengthen with the years." That girl was Lucinda Darling who,
along with Henry Colman, were in the first graduating class
consisting of four men and three women.

In May of !857.Lawrence paid his only visit to Appleton to see
his university and its first graduating class. Henry Colman
recalled that during that visit he "talked to the boys, but did
not even look at the girls, and we understand that he never was
quite reconciled to their admission to the school named after
him."	 Lawrence's letter to his wife, however, was very
favorable and he described the grounds, building, faculty, and
students in glowing terms. He wrote the following in summary" ON
the whole I conclude that this is a pretty good monument for you
and me and Uncle Sam (first cousin of Lawrence's wife Sarah, for
whom the city of Appleton was named).	 It will stand in future
generations and blessing for the country and the world when we
shall have crumbled away. It is a great and good work and I am
glad to have had a hand in it."
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SAME SONG-DIFFERENT VERSE

Lawrence University had its origins from a man who used him
wealth to fulfill his vision of higher education. Amos Adams
Lawremnce was a Boston merchant and philanthropist who secured
almost 5000 acres of land in Wisconsin in payment of a debt. The
family had acquired its wealth in the textile business: first,
importing textiles and then in manufacturing. Lawrence had a
deep religious commitment,. He contributed generously to a
number of institutions but his strongest charitable activities
were in the support of educational establishments. 	 In 1845 he
made plans to offer some land as a gift of $10.000 for the
establishment of an institution of higher learning in DePere,
Brown County. Wisconsin. The offer was extended to the Methodist
Episcopal Church; more specifically to William H.Sampson, the
presiding elder of the Fond du Lac Mission District. 	 The gift
was contingent on a similar sum to come from "other quarters."

The charter of incorporation was enacted by the Territorial
Legislature on January 15, 1847. The institution was to be
governed by a Board of Trustees of thirteen members, to be chosen
by the Milwaukee Methodist "Connection". and included three
Methodist clergymen. The trustees were given authority to
appoint all officers, teachers, and agents of the institution,
except the president who was to be elected by the Methodist
Episcopal Church of Wisconsin.	 This was later amended so that
the trustees also chose the president.

Despite the close connection with the Methodist Church, the
charter states that: "No religious tenets of opinions shall be a
requisite as a qualification" for other trustees, students or
faculty.

Raising the funds to meet Laswrence's bequest was very difficult.
In 1848, Sampson was relieved of his duties as presiding elder
and devoted his full time to raising the money. By July 1848 he
had raised only $11.400 in pledges and donations. When this was
reported to Lawrence, he withdrew his offer of money but renewed
it several months later. However, the money was not transferred
until 1852 when he felt the appropriate amount had been raised.

The first building was erected in 1849 and the institute opened
on November 12, 1849. The first floor of the building was made of
stone while the upper stories were made of wood. The building was
destroyed by fire in 1857.

William H. Sampson became the first superintendent. At the
organizing conference of the Methodist Episcopal Church in
Wisconsin in 1848, Sampson was designated as the Principal of the
Preparatory Department of Lawrence Institute. Bennett says" but
as there was no building yet in which to open he was to act as
agent till one should be erected."

William H.Sampson (1808-1902) was born in Vermont. At the age of
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21, he underwent a personal conversion. He attended Wesleyan
Seminary in New York, but did not graduate. He came to Wisconsin
in 1842 and was named presiding elder in 1844. As principal of
Lawrence he taught mental philosophy, moral science and belles-
lettres.

Four more teachers were the faculty: two men; Romulus O.Kellogg
and James M.Phinney; and two woemn: Emmeline Crooker and Amelia
Dayton. The latter was only nineteen and was the assistant
teacher of foreign languages. 	 Thirty-five students entered the
first class. From the beginning, women were admitted to classes
in agreement with Sampson's opinion.

The college proper began to function in 1854,. The class to
complete the college course consisting of "four gentlemen and
three ladies" graduated in 1957. However, the first president,
Edward Crooke, was not as enthusiastic about educating women as
was superintendent Sampson. Women students and women faculty
were listed separately in the back of the catalogue as "Female
Collegiate Institute"	 The women were given separate degree:
L.B.A. or Lady Baccalaureate of Arts. Despite this, the women
attended the same classes with men.

The first president, Edward Crooke came from New England where he
had taught in several seminaries and was the pastor of several
Methodist churches in Massachusetts. He was able to establish a
thorough and classical education at Lawrence

From the beginning, a strict discipline was maintained at the
school. There was prohibition against clamorous noise, athletic
exercise, smoking tobacco, the use of gunpowder or firearms,
profane or obscene language, intoxicating drinks, playing of
games of chance or indecorous conduct. The Sabbath was to be
strictly observed. Lady students could not receive visit from
gentlemen in their room..

The main college building was started in 1853. The influence of
the Methodist Church continued. Of twenty-three appointed
professors or adjunct professors before 1880, twelve were
Methodist clergymen.	 Of the 315 men who graduated between 1857
and the close of the century close to thirty percent became
clergymen, most of them in the Methodist church.

During the presidential tenure of George McKendree Steele (1865-
79) the school suffered some financial setbacks due to the
depression of 1873. The university attempted to sell some of the
land north of the campus.	 Steele drew praise for innovative
teaching methods. He also promoted greater equality for female
students and faculty.	 Elias Huntley became president in 1879.
His first task was to wipe out the current debt which he did by
raising funds from Methodist churches. 	 He also was a strict
disciplinarian and tried to revive the rules of conduct proposed
at the founding of the university, which had been somewhat
relaxed during President Steele's term. The students protested
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against Huntley's rigidity who chose to resign in Januaryu, 1883.

The close association between Lawrence and the Methodist Church
continued. In 1885, the Wisconsin Conference had pledged $10,000
and the West Wisconsin Conference $5,000.However the church was
slow to meet its obligations. By 1894, the Wisconsin Conference
had paid about one-quarter of the proposed amount. The
Discipline required that every preacher was to speak on
education once a year and take up an offering for Lawrence.
However, this was met with minimal compliance.

"Over the Years many of the disciplinary rules were relaxed. The
prohibition in the church Discipline against dancing was
challenged by President Plance at the General Conference in 1916.
The rule against dancing at the university was not relaxed until
1924. The students objected to mandatory church attendance on
Sunday.

The first Lawrence president who was not a Methodist minister was
Henry Wriston who came to office in 1925. He was the son of a
Methodist pastor and was professor at Wesleyan University in
Connecticut before coming to Lawrence. 	 The responsibilities of
the Board of Visitors were relaxed. The number of trustees was
increased from thirty to thirty-six. four of whom were members
of the Wisconsin Conference.	 They were elected by the trustees
rather than the conference.

The final break between the university and the Methodist church
came in 1982. The initiative came from the church when the
University Senate of the United Methodist Church decided to drop
Lawrence from its list of affiliated colleges.

Material taken from A GREAT AND GOOD WORK: A HISTORY OF LWARENCE
UNIVERSITY 1847-1964 by Breunig,lawrence University
Press,Appleton, 1994.

MISHICOT

The work of the Evangelical Church in Mishicot began when the
Rev. W. Zickerick traveled from Sheboygan to the area around Two
Rivers.	 He made arrangments for services to be hold in private
homes. In 1859, the first buildings were erected in Two Rivers
and Mishicot. Plans for a new building were made in 1901. The
need for a new building came after a series of evaangelistic
meetings were held in the winter of 1901. During this time, the
temperature never rose above the zero mark. 	 The building was
cold at best, but during this cold spell even starting the heater
at noon did not make an appreciable difference. After this, the
hardy pioneers decided they had had enough. The new building was
erected in the town of Mishicot. It was dedicated on November
15,'1903 with Professor Umback of Naperville as the guest
speaker.
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The congregation has made a notable contribution to the ministry
and the parsonage. with the following people as membersf the
conference: the Rev. George Pfefferkorn,H.A.Bernhardt,
O.J.Bernhardt and Mrs. Jacob Banzhof and Mrs. Mark Gaureke,
daughter and granddaughter of the Leopold Rasch family.

By 1943, Mishicot was separated from the Two Rivers congregation
and joined in a circuit with Denmark. The centennial was
observed on Nov.3, 1957. The Rev. Robert Boettcher , a former
pastor, was the guest speaker.

SOUTHWESTERN WISCONSIN

The earliest Methodist congregations in southwestern Wisconsin
are related to the influz of lead miners into that area. The
Indians living there had mined lead from the middle of the 18th
century. When the United States government acquired western land
in the Louisiana Purchase in 1803, it started to lease mining
permits to prospectors. These miners were not permitted to own
land but nevertheless, the built cabins on the land.	 By 1834,
the government claimed the lands from the Indians and offered
lots for sale.	 In the mid 1830s, miners from Cornwall in
England arrived in significant numbers, They were familiar with
Methodism in their English homeland and welcomed the Methodist
circuit riders, who had alredy been visiting communities in the
area. Among the earliest was John T.Mitchell, who was appointed
junior preacher at Galena, Illinois in the fall of 1832. He soon
had regular preaching appointments in the area around Platteville
and Mineral Point.

Two Wisconsin churches trace their origins to the settlements in
the lead mining area: Darlington and Benton.

DARLINGTON

One of the early Methodist settlers was Mrs.Elizabeth Hague
Prilling. She came to America from England in 1830. In 1834 she
organized a Methodist Sunday School in the Willow SPrings area.
The group later moved to Darlington.

In 1843, J.B.Dickinson organized a Methodist class. The first
church building was erected in 1855 at Avon. When the railroad
was built to go through Darlington, the congregation purchased
land in that town and moved the church building there. This
building was replaced by a new structure in 1886,	 On the day of
dedication, 380 people attnded the service and the indebtedness
of $500.00 was erased during the service. 	 Over the years,
several additions were made to the building. In 1908, an
electric chandelier was installed and in 1910, a splendid pipe
organ.

The Darlington congregation has been unique in Methodist practice
for the length of tenure of its pastors. In a period when the
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usual assignment of a pastor was one or two
years, the Rev. F.A.Vincent presided
for ten years, and G.S.Joslin for
seven years. In 1937, the Rev. Ernest
Jeffrey began his pastorate of 17
years. The current pastor, the Rev.
C.Phillip Burt has served for 24
years.

Extensive renovations to the
building were planned during World
War II and completed in 1946. A
large two story educational unit
was added in 1966. The sanctuary
was completely remodeled in 1986.

The congregation has celebrated sev-
eral anniversaries. The centennial 	 REV. ERNEST J. XEFFREY
as observed on October 26-27, 1947.	 Pastor

In November, 1972 the 125th anniversary was celebrated. On June
22, 1997, the church observed its 150 years of history.

Music in the Wesleyan tradition has been a prominent feature of
the Darlington congregation.The first pipe organ was replaced in
1957 and rewired in 1995, A large choir has made contribution to
both worship services and special concerts. One of these is:the
traditional Christmas Eve candelight service which has been given
continusouly for 54 years.
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The sesquicentennial celebration was held through 1997. At a
series of luncheons, the church history anbd memories were
featured. Druing June there was a communion service in the style
of 1847, using the same silver chalice used in 1885. 	 On June 2,
the Rev. Dwight Bastion, Coulee District Superintendent preached
the sermon,. After a dinner, the afternoon service featured a
song service and review of church activities. Several former
pastors were guests for the day.

Material taken form the church history.

BENTON

Among the early English settlers in southwestern Wisconsin,
Andrew Murphy, his wife and five sons settled in 1827 east of
todays town of Benton on the banks of the Fever (Galena) River.
He built a mill and furnaces in 1829 that attracted people from
Northern Illinois and Iowa. In 1837, one of his sons, Dennis,
obtained land from the federal government,. Later, he donated
land to the Roamn Catholic, Methodist Episcopal, and Primitive
Methodist congregations for their buildings.

A further rush of English settlers came in the 1840s. In
addition to coming from Cornwall, miners from the North Riding of
Yorkshire arrived in the territory. A Methodist class was
organized in Benton in 1844 as a part of the Council Hill
(Illinois) Circuit followed by the first Sunday School class in
1845. Later the group was transferred to the Providence Circuit
which included classes at Providence (Jefferson), Mount Pleasant,
Democrat (Lead Mines) and Wesley Chapel. In 1859, the first
regular pastor was appointed to the circuit, the Rev. Enoch
Tasker.

The congregation dates its origin to 1848, the year the first
documented proof of financial assistance to begin the organized
church. The Baptist meeting hall was purchased in that year. In
1883, the congregation erected their own building which is still
in use today. It was a wooden building with an entrance tower
and belfry. Since that time there have been numerous additions
and renovations.

The 150th asnniversery was celebrated on August 2, 1998. On
Saturday, August 1, a hay ride, buggy rides and a puppet shoe
were offered as well as a hymn sing in the evening. Bishop
Sharon Rader preached during the Sunday morning service. The
worship service was followed by an English tea and dinner.

Material taken from the church history
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